
News story: United Nations Day 2017

Message from Foreign Secretary Boris Johnson:
UN Day video message from the Foreign Secretary

Minister for the UN, Lord Ahmad of Wimbledon said:
Today is a day of celebration, marking the anniversary of the founding
document of the United Nations, the UN Charter coming into force.

As Minister responsible for the United Nations, I am pleased to mark UN Day
with a renewal of our pledge to remain a strong and committed supporter of
the United Nations.

The UK recognises the enormous challenge Member States were responding to
when they agreed in the preamble of the Charter, “to unite our strength to
maintain international peace and security” and “to practice tolerance and
live together in peace with one another as good neighbours”.

The UN’s work to uphold universal values is as significant to the world today
as when the UN charter first came into force 72 years ago.

Nowhere is this more visible than the UN coming together to bring Daesh to
justice. Through UN Security Council Resolution 2379, the international
community has united to ensure that Daesh will be held accountable for the
crimes that is has committed, and that reconciliation work will help to heal
the sectarian divides that Daesh has exploited and inflamed.

Today I also want to welcome the determination of UN Secretary-General,
António Guterres, to reform and refresh the UN, whether this be in the areas
of peace and security, development and humanitarian or management reform, in
order to render it fit and able to meet the complex challenges of the 21st
Century.

The UK is proud to have been a strong supporter of the UN since its inception
and a permanent member of the Security Council, and as we look ahead, our
commitment remains resolute, both to the UN and to the universal values that
it works to uphold.

http://www.government-world.com/news-story-united-nations-day-2017/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RTB4x5TIT4Q&feature=youtu.be

